
 Meeting of Clerk with Ines Scillitoe, Highways Devon County Council  

Date:  08/07/2025       Time:  11:30 – 12:30       Venue: Centre of Village 

Weather: dry and warm 

 Points raised: -     

1. Update on Finance – a lot of work is on hold because of lack of money. Farrant’s Hill works 

will go ahead, and it is possible that patching may take place in Crediton Lane. All other 

general works are on hold. (Lea Lane is not included in this budget and investigations will 

continue). 

2. As above, Lea Lane investigations are continuing. 

3. The Clerk updated Ines on the fact that she along with the Country Bus Company and D.O. 

from Devon County Council are in contact and will attempt to minimise inconvenience to bus 

routes when road works are scheduled. Attempts will also be made when there are 

emergency works but this will be more difficult. The Clerk has also agreed with other Clerks 

in neighbouring parishes to alert each other to roadworks in those areas. 

4. Technically in Bridford, work at Steps Bridge on the B3212 is due to take place in September 

(dates 15th September – 24th December) On the interactive map, it is registered under 

Doccombe. It is expected that the road will be closed all the time. The Clerk will liaise with 

others about bus arrangements and has already requested a shuttle bus from Exeter to 

Dunsford during this time. 

5. Another local area that will be closed is Exeter Road in Moretonhampstead. This will be 

closed 19th – 23rd August. 

                                                                                              Lynne Ogden Clerk to Dunsford Parish Council July 2025 

 

  

 

It is important to keep reporting any potholes that fit the criteria of a defect as these 

will be dealt with. The Clerk will keep advertising the link to do this. 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/report-a-problem/                                   

 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/report-a-problem/

